
Queen of Saints 
Cluster Council Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, February 17th  2022 

 
 
Joyce Kitson gave an opening prayer. 
 
The Queen of Saints Cluster Council met Thursday, February 17th  2022 at St Patrick’s in Watkins. In 
attendance were: Father Steimel, Joyce Kitson, Haley Schulte, Cathy Maile, Dave Frazier, Dave 
McGovern, Lisa Miller, and Loras Overmann. Mary Breja and Jean Ohlen were absent.  
 
Minutes were approved from the November 2021 meeting.  
 
Old Business 
 
The Mass attendance is still down from before the pandemic. Younger and older people are still 
staying home.  
 
We are still planning to look into having adult servers assist during Mass.  
 
The Faith Formation movie night was a nice evening in both Van Horne and Norway. Van Horne had 
about 25 people, which was a little better than Norway, but everyone had a nice time. We are going to 
try after a Lenten bible study, then try again and hope for more kids. Please think of any Lent related 
movie ideas and/or anything we could do with the families for Lent. 
 
We want to continue the Lean on Me Luncheon and are thinking a restaurant might be nice to try in 
March. We will have a more in-depth planning meeting outside of the cluster council meeting and 
hope to have the meeting before Easter. 
 
New Business 
 
Fat Tuesday celebration will be held on March 1st at 6pm with Deacon Robb presenting at 6:30.  
 
Remind all our parishioners to fill out and send back the survey by March 1st.  
 
Reminder that the ham dinner is at St Pauls on the 20th and will be carry out only. 
 
We are considering looking into a Book Club or Bible Study to start during the day instead of nights 
and weekends.  
 
Father Steimel had no further comments.  
 
Next meeting was set for May 19th, 2022 in Blairstown. This will be Lisa and Loras’s last one.  
 
Joyce Kitson gave closing prayer. Meeting Adjourned.  
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Haley Schulte, Secretary.  
 


